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The Glenmoor Calendar
Oct. 5 - Algonquin Harvest Market -  10AM to 4PM

Artisans, Farmers Market, Entertainment, Food and Drinks, Give-a-ways, and
MORE!

Main Street - Historic Downtown Algonquin
Oct. 14 - Columbus Day

A Federal Holiday in the United States, which officially celebrates the anniversary
of Christopher Columbus's arrival in the Americas. Columbus went ashore at
Guanahaní, an island in the Bahamas, on October 12, 1492.

Typically, Govt. Employees have the day off. Banks, Post office and some
schools close.  (Check YOUR school schedule!)

Oct. 19 - Sweetest Day
A day to show love and appreciation to the people who matter to you most. 

It is also the perfect day to do some charity work or help out people in need.
Oct. 19 - Trick or Treat Trail - Old Town, Algonquin, Main St. 4pm to 6 PM

Candy, Jugglers, Games, Inflatables, Pumpkin Painting
Kiddos, don’t forget to wear your costumes!

Oct. 31 - Halloween! Trick or Treating - 3pm to 7pm 
      (Click HERE for a SPOOKY history of Halloween!)

Handing out Treats?
Keep your porch light on if you are handing out treats.
Keep pets inside.

Trick or Treaters:
Go only to the front door of well-lit homes.
Do not approach strange vehicles.
Wear lighted accessories.
Travel in groups or with parents.
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YOUR GLENMOOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
WISH YOU JOY ON THESE COOL, CRISP, AND COLORFUL DAYS OF FALL!



 October 2024 A Little Glenmoor Business...
GROOT will provide the FREE COLLECTION of LEAVES and BRUSH from

October 3 through December 13.
Leaves must be placed in standard paper yard waste bags or cans that
are clearly marked with a RED "X". Brush must be tied in 4ft. bundles.

Leaves in loose piles WILL NOT be collected.
DO NOT BLOW LEAVES ON TO GLENMOOR PUBLIC STREETS!

Doing so is a VIOLATION of Village Ordinance with possible
fines and allows your leaves to be wind-blown on to neighboring
properties, thus creating extra yard work for your neignbors.

Bagged lawn clippings along with other general yard waste are not
included and must be placed at the curb separately from bagged leaves
and bundled brush on collection day. 

Requires the use of prepaid stickers.
Groot Trash pick up -THURSDAYS throughout Oct.

Per VILLAGE ORDINANCE, do not leave empty trash cans in front of homes,
garages, or in locations visible from the street following pickup.

Do you have LARGE ITEMS, APPLIANCES or
CONSTRUCTION DEBRIS to dispose of?

Contact Groot East by calling 847-734-6400 to arrange for Special
Collection. (These items will not be picked up with normal collection.)
Place special collection items at the curb by 6 a.m. on your arranged and
scheduled special collection day.  

Please avoid leaving these special items in front of garages,
curbside, or in any visible location until the night before your
Special Collection is scheduled.

Village of Algonquin Winter Parking Regulations
Oct. 31- April 15

No Street Parking 2am - 5am or after snowfall of 2" or more.
Schedule Limited overnight parking online or by contacting the 

Algonquin Police Department at (847) 658-4531. 
Each residence is limited to five parking requests per month.

The Need for SPEED?
Many have asked that we respectfully remind our fellow residents to 

       SLOW DOWN while driving in Glenmoor. 
Please, let us work together to keep our wildlife, pets, and children safe!
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YOUR GLENMOOR HOA DUES  LETTER WILL SOON BE ARRIVING VIA USPS.
Annual Dues remain $150. No increase!

Payable by 10/31 per Glenmoor Bylaws to: 
Glenmoor Homeowners Association

                   P.O. Box 96
                   Algonquin, IL 60102
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INTO THE GARDEN I GO...BY JUDI Z

Enjoy the Leaves with Your Children, Grandchildren!

HAVE YOU NOTICED THE SQUIRRELS AND CHIPMUNKS
PREPARING FOR WINTER WITH A NUT IN EACH CHEEK,  
THE MANY NEW HOLES IN YOUR YARD, YOUR POTS?
DO THEY KNOW SOMETHING WE DON’T KNOW? 
THEIR SECRET REVEALED NEXT MONTH...

A Little MORE  Glenmoor Business...

While attending our recent annual HOA meeting, Homeowners expressed concern
about several Village related items.  Our own Janet Vogler took those issues to the
Village and we have seen results!

Among those items successfully addressed: uneven sidewalks, trees blocking
street signs and trees blocking ComEd light posts.

A common mistake made when clearing
leaves from lawns:

Leaf piles offer memorable family fun for
youngsters at play, but if left on lawns in piles,
grass below will die, thus requiring expensive
replacement in SPRING.
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About Voting in McHenry County...
In preparation for the Nov. 5, General Election, The McHenry

County Clerk’s Office offers very helpful and clear Voter
instructions via the attached links.

General Voter Registration
Voter Registration Pamphlet
Register to Vote Online though the Illinois Board of Elections

Early Voting Schedule and Locations
Vote by Mail
How to Become an Election Judge

 Election Day is Rapidly Approaching!
Nov. 5, 2024

 EXERCISE YOUR RIGHT TO VOTE!

IMPORTANT DISCLAIMER!
Your Glenmoor Board, Officers, and Committee Members, very specifically, have no
intent to influence your choice of political party or candidates. Information  and links
attached here are meant to help you locate official Voter resources provided by the 

McHenry County Clerk’s Office.
In order to carefully maintain a non-partisan stance, the

 McHenry County Clerk’s Office website and staff are the 
only resources officially recommended by the Glenmoor Board.

Phone 815-334-4242
Office Hours 8:00 AM to 4:30 PM

For your convenience, this page will be repeated in Nov. Glenmoor Gazette 
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Our Glenmoor HOA newsletter is provided via email distribution. Should
you have any items, suggestions, ideas, or announcements you wish to 

share with your neighbors, contact:
Your Glenmoor Board at: GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com

or
Newsletter Editor, Gail Baldwin, at 

Horsin360@gmail.com or 224-678-7112
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Enjoy the peace and

splendor 

of these beautiful

Fall days

in Glenmoor!

Your Glenmoor Community Needs YOU!
Consider Volunteering!

Become an active part of YOUR Glenmoor community
Bring your voice, ideas, creativity, expertise, and energy to the table!

We have a terrific group of hard-working Board Members and 
Committee Members, but more help and input is always appreciated!

To volunteer, contact your Glenmoor Board at
GlenmoorHOA60102@gmail.com

Glenmoor Committees:
Architectural
Landscape
Welcome
Newsletter
Well Being

Committees can always use
additional help! Share your
experience and expertise! 

Current OPEN Positions:
President
Vice President
Secretary

Currently filled position:
Treasurer

The above positions are filled
by the Board.  Let them know if
you have interest!


